

www.fra.org

125 N. West Street Alexandria, VA 22314

**1-800-FRA-1924** 703-683-1400 703-549-6610 (fax)

May 9, 2016

The Honorable Joni Ernst United States Senate 111 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Fax: 202-224-9369

Dear Senator Ernst,

This letter is to acknowledge that the Fleet Reserve Association's (FRA) supports your amendment to the Senate version of the National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) that amends the Uniform Services Former Spouses Protection Act (USFSPA). Your amendment will clarify that divorce settlements base the award amount to the former spouse on the grade and years of service of the member at the time of divorce (and not retirement).

The Association appreciates your leadership on this issue and the point of contact at FRA is John Davis, Director of Legislative Programs at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,

THOMAS J. SNEE

National Executive Director

TJS:jd:tw

